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Message from Mrs. Hemingway UPCOMING DATES

LPA Families,

We appreciate all your kind words and support to this crazy start to the 
school year. Thank you for allowing us to continue to get better and better 
each day. FAIL stands for First Attempt In Learning. Everyone at LPA is so 
excited to see our students in Brick and Mortar and Distance Learning. We 
have missed them over the summer! 

Parent Drop-Off and Pick-Up Loop
To keep the parent loop moving...

- PLEASE pull all the way forward in the loop as close to the car 
in front of you as possible. 
- PLEASE have your child exit the vehicle as quickly as possible on 
the right side of the car only.
- PLEASE do not use your cell phone in the loop.
- PLEASE have your child enter the car on the right side at 
dismissal, it is a safety concern asking students to walk around a 
car to enter on the left side. 

8th Grade Washington DC Trip ςUnfortunately due to COIVD and the 
uncertainties of this pandemic, we are not able to schedule our annual 
Washington DC trip for our 8th grade students. If something changes and 
we can move the trip to a later date, we will let you know. At this time, 
there will not be a trip this year. 

Heritage Oaks Subdivision ςParents, we need your assistance. The 
families in the Heritage Oaks subdivision located on Russell Sampson 
Road are asking that you not use their subdivision as a pickup and drop 
off spot for your LPA students. This is causing a traffic flow problem and 
creating a safety concern for the families that live in this community. 

Thank you!

Traci Hemingway
LPA Learning Leader

October Important Dates
- Savannah Lada and Catherine Adkins

Sept. 30th: PTO Spirit Night at Tropical 
Smoothie, 3-7:00 PM

Oct 7th: Football: LPA vs. Sebastian, 7 PM
Oct 8th: PTO Meeting, 10:00 AM
Oct 10th: NJHS Pumpkin Patch Volunteer 

Opportunity
Oct 14th: Football: LPA vs. Swiss Point, 7PM
Oct 16th: Student Council Elections
Oct 17th: NJHS Pumpkin Patch Volunteer 

Opportunity
Oct 24th: NJHS Pumpkin Patch Volunteer 

Opportunity
Oct 28th- Nov 6th: Boosterthon Fundraiser
Oct 30th: First Quarter Ends
Oct 31st- Halloween

Lucy, a DL in kindergarten student shows 
aǊǎΦ wȅŀƴ ƘŜǊ ά¸Ŝǎ 5ŀǾƛŘέ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ 
conference!

Namaste in PE at LPA!



Message From Our 
School Board
FINALLY!!  At last our students are back in our schools and there are sounds of learning and laughter ringing in the hallways. 
I am so grateful for the excellent start to the 2020-2021 school year. If ever the term TEAM applied, it is this year. Reopening
could not have been possible without the never ceasing work of our district team, our principals, teachers and staff, and our
wonderful parents. It is unusual to begin the year with 70% of our students in school and 30% of them participating in 
distance learning, but it is working. Students on the first day were masked up and ready to learn, and our teachers were so 
very glad to have them back! Thank you to everyone for a very smooth start. There will always be start up bumps in the 
road, and I ask you to grant us grace and patience as we work through the challenges of distance learning, long parent 
pickup lines, and bus adjustments.

We continue to experience strong growth in SJCSD. First day student count revealed an increase of almost 1000 students. 
Growing by a school a year necessitates adding student stations every year. On August 31, we opened a new academic 
building at Liberty Pines Academy and began work on a cafeteria expansion there. At the same time, we are in process of 
building high school HHH and K-8 MM that will open in August, 2021. Even with these new schools, the needs are not fully 
met, so we are in process of designing high school III with a goal of opening in August, 2022. High school HHH, located to the 
east of Mill Creek Academy, will give relief to NeaseHigh School, currently almost 1000 students over capacity. K-8 MM will 
give relief in the Nocateearea. This new school is located on Pine Island Road at the very south end of Nocatee. High school 
III will be situated in the Beach Walk community and will relieve Bartram Trail as well as providing further relief to Nease. 

As your school board representative, I want you to know that I am always open to hearing from you and addressing 
concerns that you might have. My email is Beverly.Slough@stohns..k12.fl.us. Please feel free to contact me at any time. In 
addition, our school board has opened all our meetings to the public via Webex. You may find the link to join the meetings at 
www.stjohns.k12.fl.us. Our regular business meetings are held on the second Tuesday of the month at 9 am. In addition, we 
have regularly scheduled workshop sessions on the first and fourth Tuesdays at 9 am. Public comment is welcomed at all our 
meetings. If you would prefer to attend in person, you are welcome to do so. The meetings are held at 40 Orange Street, St. 
Augustine.

I will write periodic articles as things of interest to our parents and staff occur. Thanks to our principals for including themin 
school communications.

Thank you to each of you for your part in making our schools the excellent places of learning that they are. Without our 
supportive parents and hardworking staff, we could not provide the opportunities that our students enjoy.  I am grateful!

Best regards,

Bev Slough,  St. Johns County School Board, District 1
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Covid-19 Changes at LPA 

- Faith Sebregandioand Abby Knauff

This year has not been the same as all the other years at LPA. Since Covid-19 there have been a lot of changes in the school. 

Kids must wear masks and stay socially distanced. There are two types of learning styles, online and brick and mortar.  When 

ŀǎƪŜŘ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘ ǎǘŀǘŜ ƻŦ ŀŦŦŀƛǊǎ ŀǘ [t!Σ aǊǎΦ IŜƳƳƛƴƎǿŀȅ ǎŀƛŘΣ άL ƘŀǾŜ Ƴȅ ŦƛƴƎŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƻŜǎ ŎǊƻǎǎŜŘέ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ǎƘŜ 

ǿŀƴǘǎ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ǘƻ ŎƻƳŜ ōŀŎƪ ǘƻ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŀƴŘ ōŜ ǎŀŦŜ ǘƻƻΦ !ƭǎƻΣ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ƴƻ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊƛƴƎ ƛƴ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ŀƴŘ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŎŀƴΩǘ Ŝŀǘ ǿƛǘƘ 

their kids. Mrs. York was also interviewed and she had said that άǘƘŜ Ƴŀǎƪ ƭŀƴȅŀǊŘǎ ŀǊŜ ǾŜǊȅ ƘŜƭǇŦǳƭ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƭƛǘǘƭŜ ƪƛŘǎΣ ǎƻ 

ǘƘŜȅ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƭƻǎŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƳŀǎƪǎΦέ The mask lanyards clip onto the ear straps and when they take it off it just goes right down on 

their necks. Many teachers also said that they may ask kids to use lot of hand sanitizer; they also said the kids wipe down 

their desks at the end of the day, which helps with germs and letting them know they can come to school tomorrow with a 

clean desk.

http://www.stjohns.k12.fl.us/


WOLF NEWS
From the Desk of Mrs. Haas

Families, itôs wonderful having 

your children back in the 

building, and seeing their faces 

through distance learning! The 

joy and laughter of children 

permeates the soul and itôs a 

good, good feeling! Weôve had a 

very unusual start to our school 

year, but being back in 

community trumps any 

challenges weôve encountered. 

As we continue to navigate the 

school year, please continue to 

be patient with our teachers and 

staff, and know weôre all 

working diligently to provide a 

safe and nurturing learning 

environment for all of our 

students. Thank you for all 

youôre doing at home to support 

your children. 

Sincerely, 

Lisa Haas

Assistant Principal 

άL ǇǊƻƳƛǎŜέ

- Jaycee Jones and Ava Varney

¢Ƙƛǎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ȅŜŀǊΣ ŜǾŜǊȅ ƎǊŀŘŜ ǿŀǎ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜŘ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ŀ άǎƻŎƛŀƭ ŎƻƴǘǊŀŎǘέΦ ¢ƘŜ 

kindergarteners got to voice their ideas and put all their amazing thoughts together. 

LƴǎǘŜŀŘ ƻŦ ŎŀƭƭƛƴƎ ƛǘ ŀ άǎƻŎƛŀƭ ŎƻƴǘǊŀŎǘέ ǘƘŜȅ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ ƛǘ ŀƴ άL tǊƻƳƛǎŜΦέ !ƭƭ ƪƛƴŘŜǊƎŀǊǘŜƴŜǊǎ 

ǿŜǊŜ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜŘ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ŀƴ άL tǊƻƳƛǎŜέ ōǳǘ ǎƻƳŜ ŎƭŀǎǎŜǎ Ŏŀƭƭ ƛǘ ǘƘŜ ά/ŀǊƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ YƛŘǎ 

tǊƻƳƛǎŜΦέ Lƴ aǊǎΦ wȅŀƴ ŀƴŘ aǊǎΦ 5ǳŘƭŜȅΩǎ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ǘƘŜȅ ŀŘŘŜŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ƘŀƴŘǇǊƛƴǘǎ 

onto their poster. Since the distance 

learners ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ōŜ ŀǘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ they just 

keep their handprints at their house and 

will be able to add their handprints as soon 

as they come back. An important aspect                                                                                                                       

of the banner is that άaƛǎǘŀƪŜǎ are okayΦέ                                                                                                                           

The two teachers reported to us that their                                                                                       

άL tǊƻƳƛǎŜέ ǿƻǊƪǎ ǿŜƭƭ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΦ 

The children are able to work better                                                                                                                     

ƪƴƻǿƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ ƳƛǎǘŀƪŜǎ ŀǊŜ ǇŜǊŦŜŎǘƭȅ ŦƛƴŜΦ άLŦ ǘƘŜȅ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǘǊȅ ŀƴȅǘƘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƴ ǘƘŜȅ ǿƻƴΩǘ 

ƪƴƻǿΣέ ǎŀƛŘ aǊǎΦ 5ǳŘƭŜȅΦ New Building at LPA

- Faith Sebregandioand Abby Knauff

As many may know we have a new extension to LPA. When Mrs. Hemingway was interviewed about the new addition, she said 

ǘƘŀǘ ŀƭǘƘƻǳƎƘ ǎƘŜ ŘƛŘ ƴƻǘ ŘŜǎƛƎƴ ƛǘΣ ǎƘŜ ǿƻǊƪŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƴǘǊŀŎǘƻǊǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŘŜǎƛƎƴ ŀƴŘ ƛǎ ǘƘǊƛƭƭŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƻǳǘŎƻƳŜΦ άLǘ ǿŀǎ long 

ŀǿŀƛǘŜŘΣέ ǎŀƛŘ aǊǎΦ IŜƳƛƴƎǿŀȅ ŀƴŘ ŀƭƻƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿ ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ŎŀƳŜ ƴŜǿ ŦǳǊƴƛǘǳǊŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿ ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƳƛŘŘƭŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ 

common areas. This is used for making up tests during class, speech teacher small groups, small groups with Mr. Meaux and 

other paraprofessionals, etc. Mrs. Carol, 4th grade teacher in the new building, was also interviewed and was asked if she liked 

ǘƘŜ ǇƻǊǘŀōƭŜǎ ƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿ ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ōŜǘǘŜǊΦ {ƘŜ ǎŀƛŘ ŘŜŦƛƴƛǘŜƭȅ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿ ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ άǘƘŜ ƪƛŘǎ ƭƛƪŜ ƛǘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǎ ǿƘŀǘ ƳŀǘterǎΦέ 

She was also asked about how the kids that she sends to the front office, the nurse or the library get back into the buildingsince 

the door is always locked. She then pointed to a little lanyard with a tag on it. She gives them the tag and they can scan itwhich 

would let them in. 



Student  

Spotlight 

- Jaycee Jones and 

Ava Varney

¢Ƙƛǎ ƳƻƴǘƘΩǎ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ 

spotlight is ƪƛƴŘŜǊƎŀǊǘŜƴΩǎ                                                               

wonderful brick and mortar student, Sophia 

Talbot. Sheis currently five years old and her 

favorite subjects are math and reading. She 

enjoys going to school and thinks that it is 

easy so far. Sophia thinks that the centers are 

great. Covidis affecting her class size by a 

large amount, but she likes her small class. 

Even though the kids are required to wear 

masks, Sophia still has a liking for them. 

New Teacher Spotlight

- Catherine Adkins and Savannah Lada

The newest addition to the kindergarten  

staff at LPA is Mrs. Mckeefrey. 

Mrs. Mckeefreyattended Wheaton 

College in Norton, Massachusetts for 

her undergraduate degree and she later attended the University of New 

Haven in Connecticut for her teaching degree. Mrs. Mckeefreypreviously 

ǘŀǳƎƘǘ ŀǘ WŜƴƴƛƴƎǎ 9ƭŜƳŜƴǘŀǊȅ ƛƴ CŀƛǊŦƛŜƭŘΣ /¢Φ {ƘŜΩǎ ǘŀǳƎƘǘ ǎƻƭŜƭȅ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ 

kindergarten level for the past three years. Teaching kindergarten is her 

ƎǊŀŘŜ ǇǊŜŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ άώǎƘŜϐ ƭƻǾŜǎ ōŜƛƴƎ ŀ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ŀ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ ŦƛǊǎǘ ȅŜŀǊ ƻŦ 

ŜƭŜƳŜƴǘŀǊȅ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦέ  {ƘŜ ǘƘƛƴƪǎ ƛǘΩǎ Ƨǳǎǘ άǎƻ ƳǳŎƘ ŦǳƴΗέ aǊǎΦ Mckeefreysays 

ǎƘŜ ƭƻǾŜǎ ǘƘŜ ŀƎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǎƘŜ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǎ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ άǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀǊŜ Ƨǳǎǘ 

ǎƻ ŎǳǊƛƻǳǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŜƳ ŀƴŘ ŀǊŜ Ƨǳǎǘ ǎƻ ŜȄŎƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ ƭŜŀǊƴΦέ 

Not only is Mrs. Mckeefreynew to LPA, she is also relatively new to Florida. 

She relocated to this area from Connecticut just two years ago. Liberty Pines 

has warmed its way into her heart and she very much enjoys the aspect of 

LPA, where the sense of connection and empathy are just so strong.

Virtual Student Spotlight
- BayleighFreeman and Eva Graunke

¢Ƙƛǎ ƳƻƴǘƘΩǎ ǾƛǊǘǳŀƭ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ǎǇƻǘƭƛƎƘǘ is our 

wonderful kindergartener, Mr. Kyle Gamble! 

Congrats Kyle! Kyle is enjoying his first year 

ƘŜǊŜ ŀǘ [ƛōŜǊǘȅ tƛƴŜǎΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŀǘΩǎ ŜȄŀŎǘƭȅ ǿƘŀǘ 

ǿŜ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ƘŜŀǊΦ LǘΩǎ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǘƘŀǘ ƘŜ ƛǎ ŜƴƧƻȅƛƴƎ 

Ƙƛǎ ǘƛƳŜ ƘŜǊŜΣ ōǳǘ ǘƘŀǘ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ƳŜŀƴ ǘƘŜǊŜ 

ŀǊŜƴΩǘ ǎƻƳŜ difficulties. άώLǘΩǎ ƘŀǊŘ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ 

though the computer] because sometimes 

ƛǘΩǎ ƘŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ŀƴŘ ƘŜŀǊ ǘƘŜ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎΦέ όYȅƭŜ 

Gamble) His mother helps him with the 

ƻƴƭƛƴŜ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎΣ ǎƻ ƛǘΩǎ ǎǘƛƭƭ ŀ ǿƻǊƪ ƛƴ ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎ 

with being able to work alone. 

Kyle enjoys learning new things, and he said 

Ƙƛǎ ŦŀǾƻǊƛǘŜ ǎǳōƧŜŎǘ ƛǎ ƳŀǘƘΦ IŜΩŘ ŀƭǎƻ ǊŀǘƘŜǊ 

be learning as brick & mortar so he can see 

ŀƴŘ ƘŜŀǊ ǘƘŜ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎ ōŜǘǘŜǊΦ YȅƭŜ ǎŀƛŘΣ άώLΩƳ 

excited for] learning sight words so I can 

ǊŜŀŘΦέ LǘΩǎ ǾŜǊȅ ŜȄŎƛǘƛƴƎ ǿƘŜƴ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ŦƛǊǎǘ 

ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǊŜŀŘΣ ǎƻ ƎƻƻŘ ƭǳŎƪΗ IŜΩŘ ƭƻǾŜ ǘƻ 

ōŜ ŀ ǇƻƭƛŎŜ ƻŦŦƛŎŜǊ ǿƘŜƴ ƘŜΩǎ ƻƭŘŜǊ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭΦ 

{ƻƳŜ ƻŦ YȅƭŜΩǎ ƘƻōōƛŜǎ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ ǇƭŀȅƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ 

his brother, Tyler, 

swinging outside,                                                                             

and playing 

video games.

Elementary Music at LPA ςKatie Fallon

Music is alive at LPA this year! Mrs. Risley (elementary music teacher) 

and Mr. Spilling (middle school band/choir teacher) are both working 

ǾŜǊȅ ƘŀǊŘ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ƳǳǎƛŎ ŎƭŀǎǎŜǎ ǘƘŜ ǾŜǊȅ ōŜǎǘ ǘƘŜȅ Ŏŀƴ ōŜΗ 

[ŜǘΩǎ ŀƭǎƻ ƎƛǾŜ ŀ ōƛƎ ƘŀƴŘ ŦƻǊ aǊǎΦ wƛǎƭŜȅΣ ŀǎ ǘƘƛǎ ƛǎ ƘŜǊ орth year of 

teaching music to children! While teaching for that long though, she 

Ƴǳǎǘ ƘŀǾŜ ƘŀŘ ǘƻ ŦŀŎŜ ǎƻƳŜ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜǎ ŀƭƻƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǿŀȅΦ {ƘŜ ŎƭŀƛƳǎ άL ƘŀǾŜ 

had to overcome many challenges why attempting to teach children 

about music. The biggest challenges I have had to face, is getting the 

ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ŀǘǘŜƴǘƛƻƴ ŀǎ ŀ ǊŜǎǳƭǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎƳŀƭƭŜǊ ƪƛŘǎ ǎƘƻǊǘŜǊ ŀǘǘŜƴǘƛƻƴ 

spans. Another one is getting kids to back up their musical opinions with 

ƳǳǎƛŎŀƭ ǘŜǊƳǎΦέ

On another note, many young children do not know what they want to 

do when they grow up, but according to Mrs. Risley she says that she 

knew that music was her passion when she was in second grade and had 

joined her local church choir. Mrs. Risley has taught many students 

about music but there is always one or two children that stand out from 

among the rest. According to Mrs. Risley, she has met many young 

ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƘƻ ǎƘŜ Ƨǳǎǘ ƪƴŜǿ ǿŜǊŜ ōƻǊƴ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ άƳǳǎƛŎŀƭ ōƻƴŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ 

ōƻŘȅΦέ {ƘŜ ǎǇƻǘǎ ǘƘŜǎŜ ƪƛŘǎ ōȅ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŀǘ Ƙƻǿ ƳǳŎƘ ŜƴǘƘǳǎƛŀǎƳΣ 

determination, and desire they have towards improving on their talent. 

aǊǎΦ wƛǎƭŜȅ ǳǎŜǎ ά.ƻƴǳǎ .ǳŎƪǎΩέ ŀǎ ŀ ǘȅǇŜ ƻŦ ǊŜǿŀǊŘ ǎȅǎǘŜƳΦ ²ƘŜƴ ƪƛŘǎ 

do above and beyond on something, they get a small blue piece of 

ǇŀǇŜǊ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊŘǎ ά.ƻƴǳǎ .ǳŎƪέ ƻƴ ƛǘΦ LŦ ǘƘŜȅ ƎŜǘ ŀ ŎŜǊǘŀƛƴ ŀƳƻǳƴǘ 

of these, they can trade them in for different prizes (Toys, cool pens, 

decorative notebooks, etc.)  Currently there are no afterschool activity 

Ǉƭŀƴǎ ŦƻǊ ŎƘƻƛǊ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΣ ōǳǘ ƛŦ aǊǎΦ wƛǎƭŜȅ ŜǾŜƴǘǳŀƭƭȅ ƎŜǘǎ άǘƘŜ ƎǊŜŜƴ 

ƭƛƎƘǘέ ǘƻ Řƻ ƛǘ ǎƘŜ ǿƛƭƭ ǘǊȅ ŀƴŘ ƳŀƪŜ ƛǘ ǘƘŜ Ƴƻǎǘ Ŧǳƴ ŀƴŘ ŜȄŎƛǘƛƴƎ 

experience for the children. 



LPA DRAMA LIFE
- BayleighFreeman and Eva Graunke
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Covid-19 has caused change everywhere, including the LPA Drama classroom. 

The drama class is fun and always doing activities, such as improvand sharing 

journals. Mrs. Herkel found a way to make drama safe and fun. She hung a 

couple of clear shower curtains from the ceiling so the students can safely share 

journals and do improvwithout their masks. Since the students use props, 

everyone is very careful about using hand sanitizer in between turns while Mrs. 

IŜǊƪŜƭ ǎŀƴƛǘƛȊŜǎ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻǇǎΦ ά²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ƛǘ ǿƻǊƪΣ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ŘǊŀƳŀ ƛǎ ǿƻǊǘƘ ƛǘΗέ 

said Mrs. Herkel.

Online students have some restriction to what they can do in class. Teaching 

ǘǿƻ ƎǊƻǳǇǎ ƻŦ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎƛƴƎΦ aǊǎΦ IŜǊƪŜƭ ŜȄǇƭŀƛƴŜŘΣ άL ŀƳ ƴƻǘ 

going to lie. It has been a change and change is never easy. My biggest fear in 

teaching brick & mortar and distance learners at the same time, is that one 

ƎǊƻǳǇ ǿƛƭƭ ǎǳŦŦŜǊ ŀƴŘ ƴƻǘ ƎŜǘ ǘƘŜ ōŜǎǘ ŘǊŀƳŀ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ŜǾŜǊΦέ aǎΦ IŜǊƪŜƭ ƛǎ ŘƻƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ 

best job she can do to teach all students about the world theatre.

¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊǎ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǘǊȅ ǘƻ ǇǊƛƻǊƛǘƛȊŜ ŎŜǊǘŀƛƴ ƎǊƻǳǇǎΣ ƻǊ ŜǾŜƴ ǇŜƻǇƭŜΣ ƛǘ Ƨǳǎǘ ƘŀǇǇŜƴǎ 

ǎƻƳŜǘƛƳŜǎΦ ¢ŜŎƘƴƻƭƻƎȅ ƛǎƴΩǘ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ǊŜƭƛŀōƭŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŀǳŘƛƻ ŀƴŘ ǾƛŘŜƻ Ŏŀƴ Ǝƻ ƻǳǘΣ 

which leaves the distant learners at a disadvantage. Since the brick & mortar 

students are actually in the classroom, the teacher will continue to teach. And 

ǿƛǘƘ ǘǿƻ ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴǘ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ƎǊƻǳǇǎΣ ȅƻǳ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ŦƛƴŘ ōŀƭŀƴŎŜΦ άL ǘƘƛƴƪ L ƎŜǘ 

better at this every day. The type of lessons we are currently working on allows 

ƳŜ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ǇǊŜǘǘȅ ƎƻƻŘ ōŀƭŀƴŎŜέ ŎƻƳƳŜƴǘŜŘ aǊǎΦ IŜǊƪŜƭΦ

Mrs. Herkel is not only a drama teacher; she is the director for the school plays. 

School plays happen twice a year.Middle school students can audition to be in 

the plays and work on them for several months. When Mrs. Herkel was asked if 

ǘƘŜǊŜ ǿƻǳƭŘ ǎǘƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀ Ǉƭŀȅ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΣ ǿƛǘƘ ŜǾŜǊȅǘƘƛƴƎ ƎƻƛƴƎ ƻƴΣ ǎƘŜ ǊŜǇƭƛŜŘΣ άL 

would definitely not rule out the possibility of LPA Drama productions this year. 

We are working on a plan to see if we can make this happen within the 

ƎǳƛŘŜƭƛƴŜǎ ƻŦ ƪŜŜǇƛƴƎ ōƻǘƘ ŀŎǘƻǊǎ ŀƴŘ ŀǳŘƛŜƴŎŜ ǎŀŦŜΦέ

Thoughts on Drama and 

Synchronous Learning
A distance learner and in school learner 

were asked how the teachers are working 

with both in-school kids and online kids. 

Distance learner, Mia Bartolo responded 

ǿƛǘƘΣ άL ŦŜŜƭ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƘŜ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎ ƳŀƪŜ ŀƴ ŜŦŦƻǊǘ 

to engage with both the in-school and the 

ƻƴƭƛƴŜ ƪƛŘǎ ŜǉǳŀƭƭȅΣ ǎƻ L ŘƻƴΩǘ ǘƘƛƴƪ ƻƴŜ ƛǎ 

more prioritized than the other. Most 

teachers post all the work in Materials and 

try to keep everyone up to date on 

{ŎƘƻƻƭƻƎȅΣ ǎƻ L ǿƻǳƭŘ ǎŀȅ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅΩǊŜ ŘƻƛƴƎ 

a pretty good job of making sure all the 

online students have everything and that 

ǘƘŜȅ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘ ǿƘŀǘΩǎ ƎƻƛƴƎ ƻƴΦέ

With the pandemic, school classrooms had 

to be adjusted to where everyone is safe. 

άώ¢ƘŜ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǾŜǊȅ ƘŜƭǇŦǳƭ 

because] they come to me when I raise my 

ƘŀƴŘΣέ ǎŀƛŘ YŀǘƛŜ Fallon, a brick and mortar 

student.

When Mia Bartolo was askedif she thought 

the teacher is doing a good job helping you 

when you need help as a virtual student, 

ǎƘŜ ǊŜǎǇƻƴŘŜŘ ǿƛǘƘΣ άIƻƴŜǎǘƭȅΣ L ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ǘƘƛƴƪ 

all the teachers are trying to help us 

whenever they can. Sometimes it can be 

hard, with all the technical difficulties and 

what not, but I know the teachers are really 

trying to check the chat and ask if we have 

ŀƴȅ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴǎ ŀǎ ŦǊŜǉǳŜƴǘƭȅ ŀǎ ǘƘŜȅ ŎŀƴΦ LΩƳ 

very thankful and fortunate to have 

teachers that will respond to my emails if I 

ŘƻƴΩǘ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘ something, and that will 

follow up with me."



SPORTS NEWS!!!

Liberty Pines Academy Football
- Catherine Adkins and Jacob Ducker

The LPA football team is off to a great start this season. Starting the season 3-0, the 
team won their first game of the season against Patriot Oaks Academy, 14-0. It was 
a very hard fought victory that included a shaky start and a rain delay right before 
halftime. In their second game of the season the Wolves beat Freedom Crossing 
Academy by a whopping score of 44-0. It was a great game from the start. The third 
game of the season was postponed due to the weather that night. When the 
postponement happened the Wolves were up on the scoreboard, 16-0. Against 
Palm Valley the team let up their first points of the season, but they still pulled out a 
tremendous 24-8 victory. Next week the Wolves play at 5:00 PM against Mill Creek 
Academy at Plantation Park.  There is a more level playing field than in past years 
due to the fact that St. Johns Middle School Athletic Association (SJMSAA) split the 
county into two divisions. One division consists of the middle schools and the other 
division consists of all of the academies. 

²ƘŜƴ ŀǎƪŜŘ ǿƘƻ ǘƘŜ ƭŜŀŘŜǊǎ ŀǊŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǘŜŀƳ IŜŀŘ /ƻŀŎƘ bŜŀƭ {ǇŜƴŎŜǊ ǎŀƛŘΣ ά²Ŝ 
have a few, but they are not limited to: Nico Weiss, Bryant Balcita, and Aydan 
wƛǾŜǊŀΦέ /ƻŀŎƘ {ǇŜƴŎŜǊ ǎŀƛŘ ƘŜ άǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŜ уth graders embrace their role 
ŀǎ ƭŜŀŘŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ Ǉŀǎǎ ǘƘŜ ōŀǘƻƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǳƴŘŜǊŎƭŀǎǎƳŜƴΦέ ¢ƘŜ ŎƻŀŎƘŜǎ ŀǊŜ ǾŜǊȅ 
confident in the team going into the rest of the season. Star player Nico Weiss says 
ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘƛǎ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ōŜǎǘ ǘŜŀƳ ƘŜ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ƻƴ ƻǾŜǊ Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊǎ ŀǘ [t! ōŜŎŀǳǎŜΣ ά9ǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ 
Ƙŀǎ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ ŀǘǘƛǘǳŘŜ ŀƴŘ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ǿƻǊƪǎ ƘŀǊŘΦέ ²Ŝƛǎǎ ŜȄǇŜŎǘǎ ǘƘŜ ²ƻƭǾŜǎ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ 
the Championship game.

LPA Cheer  - Jaycee Jones and Ava Varney

[t! ŎƘŜŜǊ ƛǎ ǎǘƛƭƭ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǎǘǊƻƴƎΗ ¢Ƙƛǎ ǎŜŀǎƻƴΩǎ ŎƘŜŜǊ ǎŜŀǎƻƴ Ƙŀǎ ƎƻƴŜ ƛƴŎǊŜŘƛōƭȅ ǿŜƭƭ ǎƻ 
far! With competition season on the rise, Coach Cassyhas said that she has a very 
talented team. The pandemic has impacted the world in many ways, but team member 
¢ŀȅƭƻǊ {Ƙŀǿ ǎŀȅǎ ǘƘŀǘ άCovidƘŀǎƴΩǘ ŀŦŦŜŎǘŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǘŜŀƳΦέ YŀǊƛƴŀ DǳƭŘŜƴ says that the 
only change are masks while stunting. Taylor stated with confidence that she thinks 
their team will win the competitions. When asked about the competitions, Ella Duff 
ǎŀƛŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ άІVibinΩϧthrivinΩέ 

Volleyball
- Savannah Lada and Abby Knauff

¢ƘŜ [t! ǾƻƭƭŜȅōŀƭƭ ǎŜŀǎƻƴ ǎǘŀǊǘǎ ǾŜǊȅ ǎƻƻƴΗ ¢ƘŜ ǘŜŀƳΩǎ ŦƛǊǎǘ ǇǊŀŎǘƛŎŜ ǿŀǎ ƭŀǘŜ ƭŀǎǘ ƳƻƴǘƘΣ ŀƴŘ /ƻŀŎƘ ²ǳǊǎǘƴŜǊ ǘƘƛƴƪǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǎƘŜάƘas a 
ƎǊŜŀǘ ƎǊƻǳǇ ƻŦ ƎƛǊƭǎΦέ ¢ƘŜ ǘǊȅƻǳǘǎ ǿŜǊŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ŀ ǿŜŜƪ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜǊŜ ǿŀǎ ŀ ƘǳƎŜ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ƎƛǊƭǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǘǊƛŜŘ ƻǳǘΦ {ŀŘƭȅΣ ǎƘŜ ǿas only 
able to take 13 out of the 46 that tried out. Coach believes that all of the girls who tried out gave it their all and each person had an 
outstanding attitude. 

She sees great potential out of all of the girls that tried out and who made the team. Coach Wurstner along with everyone else 
ōŜƭƛŜǾŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƎƛǊƭǎ ǾƻƭƭŜȅōŀƭƭ ǘŜŀƳ ǿƛƭƭ ƳŀƪŜ ƛǘ ŦŀǊ ƭƛƪŜ ƭŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǘŜŀƳ ǿƘƻ ƳŀŘŜ ƛǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŦƛƴŀƭǎΦ ¢ƘŜ ǎŜŀǎƻƴ ŘƛŘ ǎǘŀǊt late this 
year, due to COVID-19, but information is not known yet on the length of the season.

Congratulations to Briana Watson, Hannah Cosgrove, Kate Zupko, Adriana Leslie, Hannah Geevers, Leah Sharpe, Savannah Lada, 
CamerynRichardson, Morgan Cremen, Madison Mecca, Katie Fallon, Jayden Roberts, and Hanna Hannon for making the 2020 LPA 
volleyball team.



What else is new é

- JayceeJones and Ahrwel
Quindara

This pandemic has caused adrastic 
change in our everyday lives, 
especially with this year's schooling. 
Students and parents have been 
given the choice between staying 
home doing classes online (distance 
learning) or going to physical school 
like normal with safety procedures 
(brick and mortar). Some who have 
chosen distance learning have been 
satisfied with their new way of 
instruction, while others at home 
have chosen to return.

We interviewed a student named 
Allison Walker (8th Grade) who has 
recently come back to school. The 
main reason why she came back was 
due to her being unable to focus. 
Her personal encounter with 
synchronous education is that it was 
easier workwise, but harder to get 
everything organized. There were 
times that there would be 
technology issues which weren't 
very good for her school experience. 
She definitely prefers physical school 
rather than virtual. Another thing to 
be aware of when you transition 
from online to physical is that 
transitioning takes time. For Allison, 
ǎƘŜ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƎŜǘ ƘŜǊ ƭƻŎƪŜǊ ƻƴ ƘŜǊ ŦƛǊǎǘ 
day, but quickly received her lock 
within the following days.

Returning to Brick and 

Mortar 

Cross Country Changes
- AhrwelQuindaraand Jaycee Jones

¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ /ƻǾƛŘ-19 outbreak has forced many to put a pause on operations such 

as closing shop or postponing major events. An effort to reopen the country has 

been made allowing the opening of schools, and after school sports activities such 

ŀǎ ŎǊƻǎǎ ŎƻǳƴǘǊȅΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǎŜŀǎƻƴ ǿƛƭƭ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ ǘƘŜƳ ǿƛǘƘ ŎǊǳŎƛŀƭ changes.  Cross 

Country Coach and ELA teacher Ashley Woolston has decided to go on with this 

ȅŜŀǊϥǎ ǎŜŀǎƻƴ ǿƛǘƘ aǊǎΦ IŜƳƛƴƎǿŀȅΩǎ ǇŜǊƳƛǎǎƛƻƴ ǘƻ ƎƛǾŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǘƘŜ ǎŜƴǎŜ ƻŦ 

teamwork and routine that they may need during this trying time, as well as 

giving everyone a great time out running like they had last year. Of course, with 

the new season comes safety procedures during their practices. When not 

running, students will be required to wear their face mask, and while running 

they will not be able to be in groups like prior years. To prevent grouping, they 

run in small timed intervals which is helped by the large amount of running space. 

On top of this, the runners will have to follow social distancing guidelines during 

stretches, core workouts, and cool downs. 

{ŀŦŜǘȅ ƛǎƴΩǘ ǘƘŜ ƻƴƭȅ ƴŜǿ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ǘƻ ŎǊƻǎǎ ŎƻǳƴǘǊȅΤ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƴǎǘǊǳŎǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿ 

building has also given them a new running track. Being a bit more than half the 

ƳƛƭŜ ƛƴ ƭŜƴƎǘƘ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƛƳŀǊƛƭȅ ŎƻƴŎǊŜǘŜ ǘƘŜ ǘǊŀŎƪ ǿŀǎ ŘŜǎŎǊƛōŜŘ ŀǎΣ άbƛŎŜ ŀƴŘ 

ǎƳƻƻǘƘΣ ǿƛǘƘ ƴƻ ƛƴǘŜǊǊǳǇǘƛƻƴǎ ƻǊ ƳǳŘŘȅ ǎǇƻǘǎΗ ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ƭƻǾƛƴƎ ƛǘΗέ said Mrs. 

Woolston. Competitions against other schools have been cancelled with the hope 

of a large one by the end of this season. When one door closes, another opens 

which is certainly true when describing the goals of this season. When asked 

ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǘŜŀƳΩǎ ŘŜǎƛǊŜǎ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΣ aǊǎΦ ²ƻƻƭǎǘƻƴ ƎŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ ƛƴǎǇƛǊƛƴƎ ŀƴǎǿŜǊ 

ǎŀȅƛƴƎΣ άƻǳǊ ŀǇǇǊƻŀŎƘ ǘƘƛǎ ǎŜŀǎƻƴ ƛǎ ǘƘŀǘ Ψȅƻǳ are your biggest ŎƻƳǇŜǘƛǘƻǊΩΦ I think 

this is a great season to focus on form, strength, and posture. Sebastian Stodel, 

one of our awesome seventh graders has designed a great workout we are going 

to do, that will help improve our core strength.By doing this, we should stand 

straighter, which will help us run better and take pressure off our joints and 

ōŀŎƪΦέ {ƘŜ Ǉǳǘǎ ƛǘ ŀǎ άƎŜǘǘƛƴƎ ōŀŎƪ ǘƻ ōŀǎƛŎǎέΦ 

!ǎ ŀ Ŧƛƴŀƭ ƴƻǘŜ ǎƘŜ ǿŀǎ ŀǎƪŜŘ ǘƘŜ ŎƭƻǎƛƴƎ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ά²Ƙŀǘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ȅƻǳ ǘŜƭƭ 

ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ƘŜǎƛǘŀƴǘ ǘƻ ŀƭƭƻǿ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǘƻ Ƨƻƛƴ ŎǊƻǎǎ ŎƻǳƴǘǊȅ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΚέ {ƘŜ ǊŜǇƭƛŜŘ 

ōȅ ŦƛǊǎǘ ƎƛǾƛƴƎ ƘŜǊ ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǊǳƴƴƛƴƎΣ άL ǿƻǳƭŘ ǎŀȅ ǘƘŀǘ ǊǳƴƴƛƴƎ 

helps me manage my stress and anxiety, and often helps me process my own 

ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘǎΦέ ¢ƻ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜΣ ǎƘŜ ŀƭǎƻ ǎŀƛŘ άL ǘƘƛƴƪ ƛǘ ƛǎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǎǇƻǊǘ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳƴƎ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ 

to get into as it teaches grit, perseverance and stamina (both mental and 

physical).Lǘ ƛǎ ŀ ǎǇƻǊǘ ǘƘŀǘ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ŜƴŘ ǿƛǘƘ ƘƛƎƘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΣ ƛǎ ƴƻǘ ŜȄǇŜƴǎƛǾŜΣ 

and you can do it anywhere.If you want to do it with friends, you can- if you 

want to do it alone, you can.And the best part- you can always take your dog 

ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳΗΗέ .Ŝǎǘ ƻŦ ƭǳŎƪ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŎǊƻǎǎ ŎƻǳƴǘǊȅ ǘŜŀƳ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΣ Ǝƻ ²ƻƭǾŜǎΗ



MORE WOLF NEWS
Middle School Music

- Katie Fallon

Mr. Spilling plans to inspire and 

motivate through band/choir by 

reminding them that they are all 

ƻƴŜ ōƛƎ άƳǳǎƛŎŀƭ ŦŀƳƛƭȅΦέ LŦ ƘŜ ǎŜŜǎ ŀ 

band student struggling to play their 

instrument, he gives examples on 

how to play the song, how the 

melody goes, and helps them with 

hand placement. He claims 

ά!ƴȅǘƘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜȅ ƴŜŜŘ ƳŜ ǘƻ Řƻ ŦƻǊ 

ǘƘŜƳ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ōŜǘǘŜǊΦέ IŜ ǎǘŀǘŜǎΥ 

ά9ƭŜƳŜƴǘŀǊȅ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ƳƛŘŘƭŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ 

I had really enjoyed singing/playing 

ƛƴǎǘǊǳƳŜƴǘǎΣ ōǳǘ ƛǘ ǿŀǎƴΩǘ ǳƴǘƛƭ ƘƛƎƘ 

school when I realized that teaching 

what I knew about band/choir to 

other people is what I wanted to do 

ǿƛǘƘ Ƴȅ ƭƛŦŜΦέ 

Mr. Spilling has seen many students 

come and go, but a few of them he 

just knew were going to be 

outstanding musicians when they 

ƎǊƻǿ ǳǇΦ IŜ ŎƭŀƛƳǎΣ άL ǘƘƛƴƪ ǘƘŀǘ 

every student of mine has an ability 

to sing or play an instrument, but 

there are just some kids that have 

come my way that are natural born 

musicians. Mr. Spilling chose to be a 

music teacher because he thinks 

that it is fun, and he loves to come 

ǘƻ ǿƻǊƪ ŜǾŜǊȅ Řŀȅ ŀƴŘ ŦŜŜƭ ƭƛƪŜ ƘŜΩǎ 

about to have the time of his life. 

He also adores seeing the musical 

ƎǊƻǿǘƘ ƻŦ Ƙƛǎ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΦ ά{ŜŜƛƴƎ Ƴȅ 

students go from point A to point B 

in my class just gives me a warm 

ŦŜŜƭƛƴƎ ƛƴǎƛŘŜΦέ CƻǊ ǘƘŀǘΣ [t! ǎŀȅǎ 

thank you to Mrs. Risley and Mr. 

Spilling for helping students reach 

their fullest musical potential.

Up Coming Student Council Elections

- Jacob Ducker and Catherine Adkins

On October 16th, Student Council elections will be finalized for sixth, seventh, 

ŀƴŘ ŜƛƎƘǘƘ ƎǊŀŘŜǊǎΦ  ά.ǊƛŎƪ ŀƴŘ ƳƻǊǘŀǊέ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ǘǳǊƴ-in their sign-up 

ǎƘŜŜǘǎ ǘƻ aǊǎΦ IŜǊƪŜƭ ƛƴ ǊƻƻƳ плсΤ ǿƘƛƭŜ άƻƴƭƛƴŜέ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ǎǳōƳƛǘ 

their forms via email to Mrs. Hale at: Donna.Hale@stjohns.k12.fl.usby 

October 9th.  

To promote themselves to their peers, and announce themselves as 

candidates running for Student Council, participants can hang posters 

throughout the halls, from October 12th to the 16th but all signs must be taken 

down by October 19thΦ  άhƴƭƛƴŜέ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ Ŏŀƴ ŀƭǎƻ ƘŀƴƎ ǇƻǎǘŜǊǎ ōȅ ŀǎƪƛƴƎ ƻƴŜ 

of their classmates to place them around the school on their behalf.  One of 

ǘƘŜ άǊŜǉǳƛǊŜƳŜƴǘǎέ ǘƻ ōŜŎƻƳŜ ŀ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ŎƻǳƴŎƛƭ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ƛǎ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ Ƴǳǎǘ 

ŜŀǊƴ άƻƴƭȅ !Ωǎ ŀƴŘ .Ωǎέ ǎŀȅǎ aǊǎΦ IŀƭŜΦ  IŀǾƛƴƎ ŀƴȅ ŘƛǎŎƛǇƭƛƴŜ ǊŜǇƻǊǘǎΣ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ 

referrals, would also prevent you from being allowed to join.  As a candidate, 

you must come into the Liberty Pines school building, and present 1 minute 

maximum speech on the morning announcements, to be seen by all your 

classmates.  This will provide an opportunity for all students to know who 

their candidate options are and help them determine who they would like to 

have serve as the voice of their grade.  

Student Council candidates in 6th grade will give their speeches on October 

13th, 7th grade candidates will be on October 14th, and those in 8th grade on 

October 15thΦ  ±ƻǘƛƴƎ ǿƛƭƭ ǘŀƪŜ ǇƭŀŎŜ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ƘƛǎǘƻǊȅ ŎƭŀǎǎŜǎΦ  {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ 

can only vote for candidates in their grade level. For all three grades, there 

are a total of 12 Student Council spots available.  There will only be four 

representatives per grade level. Once the student council members are 

elected, then three different individuals will be selected for president, vice 

president and secretary by the counvilΦ  {ǘǳŘŜƴǘ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭΩs responsibilities are 

mostly to represent the student body and host community service 

opportunities and fundraisers that give back financially to the school.  

Currently, LPA is saving for an electric LED leaderboard for events that would 

replace the one in the front entrance of the school.  Fundraisers are mainly 

fun activities that are accessible to parents and students that are reasonably 

ŀŦŦƻǊŘŀōƭŜΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ Ŏƭǳō Ƙŀǎ ŀ ǎƛƎƴƛŦƛŎŀƴǘ ƛƴŦƭǳŜƴŎŜ ƻƴ [ƛōŜǊǘȅ tƛƴŜǎΩ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΣ ōȅ 

promoting a good social environment, and healthy relationships.  Just like 

National Junior Honors Society, (NJHS) promotes high over-all academics, LPA 

{ǘǳŘŜƴǘ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ǊŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘǎ ǎƻƭƛŘΣ ǉǳŀƭƛǘȅ ƭŜŀŘŜǊǎΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŀǘΩǎ ǿƘȅ ǿŜ ƴŜŜŘ 

you!! 
Media Matters September 2020

New Books!
Once again, LPA has many new arrivals in both books and 
eBooks.(We have many SSYRA books in both formats.)

And, thanks to PTO we have many wonderful, new books which 
were ordered over the summer! J

Classes have resumed and students are enjoying hearing stories 
and learning how to find books using call numbers.
The media center is always an exciting, busy place!

mailto:Donna.Hale@stjohns.k12.fl.us
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SEPTEMBER 
PAW PATS

9/11

5th Grade: 
LouayBoustanji
Hunter Dison
Cadence Raines 
Katherine Sobol

6th Grade:
Nicholas Avignore
Maddison Barrett
Jakob Bell
James Howell
Bryce Motycka
Adam Rayon
AislinnReiher
Taylor Shaw

7th Grade: 
Avery Carlyon
Maxwell Sobol

8th Grade:
Logan Bell

9/18

8th Grade:
Connor Messmer
ZakiRajwani

7th Grade: 
Natalie Bachman x2
SemayaJackson
Matthew McCauley

6th Grade:
Belle Albers
Zoey Albers
Jakob Bell
Sofia Zardetto

5th Grade:
Kate Bachman
Colton Baldwin
Olivia Detlefs
Katherine Sobol
Alex Yeoman

4th Grade:
Anna Russo
Gabriel Thompson

2nd Grade:
Nathanial Lesiak
Rylan McMurry

1st Grade: 
Brianna Ingold-Cody

9/25

1st Grade: 
Emma Irby
Declan Williams

2nd Grade: 
Dylan Hamilton
Thomas Thielemann
Graeme Veale

4th Grade:
Mia Loree

5th Grade:
Kate Bacham
Colton Baldwin
Olivia Detlefs
Cassie Harris

6th Grade:
James Howell
Adam Rayon

7th Grade: 
Cohen Cox
William Glover
Karina Gulden

8th Grade: 
Barton Abstein
Lucy Bridges
Brody Eisenhath
Phillip Furukawa

So, the question everyone is wondering is who is Ms. 

Scoggins? Ms. Scoggins is the elementary art teacher at 

ά[ƛōŜǊǘȅ tƛƴŜǎ !ŎŀŘŜƳȅέΗΗ aǎΦ {ŎƻƎƎƛƴǎ Ƙŀǎ ƘŀŘ ǘƻ 

adjust to some new changes in the art resource due to 

covid-мфΗ CƻǊ ŜȄŀƳǇƭŜΣ ǎƘŜ ǎǘŀǘŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǎƘŜ ƛǎ άŀƭǿŀȅǎ 

looking forward to ŎƭŀȅΣέΤ ƘƻǿŜǾŜǊ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ǎƘŜ ƛǎƴΩǘ 

sure if her kids will be allowed to in class because 

sharing clay and touching it may go against the covid

rules. To follow up, Ms. Scoggins explains that the only 

conflict she has faced in the year so far is how short the 

ŎƭŀǎǎŜǎ ŀǊŜ ŦƻǊ ǊŜǎƻǳǊŎŜ ƴƻǿΦ {ƘŜ ǘŜƭƭǎ άŎƭŀǎǎŜǎ ŀǊŜ ƻƴƭȅ 

ол ƳƛƴǳǘŜǎ ƴƻǿέ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƳŀƪŜǎ ƛǘ ƘŀǊŘŜǊ ǘƻ ǘŜŀŎƘ ŀ ƭƻǘ ƻŦ 

information.  This is not stopping Ms. Scoggins from 

having a great new art year though!

Ms. Scoggins was asked how long projects take due to 

the shorter classes. Scoggins responded ǿƛǘƘ άǳǎǳŀƭƭȅ 

two or three class periods and takes a while to put art 

ƻƴ ǿŀƭƭǎΦέ Lǘ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŎƻƳŜ ƳƻǊŜ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎƛƴƎ ǎƛƴŎŜ 

resource classes are shorter, and she is only able to see 

ƘŜǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ ƻƴŎŜ ŀ week, but she is managing just 

fine.

The Mirror Mural is a new addition to LPA! It was 

inspired by a Pinterest post. Mrs. Hemingway saw it and 

ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘ ƛǘ ƘŀŘ άǿƻƭŦ ǇǊƛŘŜέΦ Lǘ ƛǎ ǳƴƛǉǳŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƳƛǊǊƻǊǎ 

have beautiful designs. 

K-5 students are ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ƻƴ ά5ƻǘ 5ŀȅέΦ Lǘ ƛǎ ƛƴǎǇƛǊŜŘ ōȅ 

the book The Dot by Peter H. Reynolds. They are making 

stickers to put on the shields. In order to keep each 

other safe, Ms. Scoggins sends out recommended 

ǎǳǇǇƭƛŜǎ ǘƻ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎ ǎƻ ǘƘŜȅ Ŏŀƴ ōǊƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ 

own stuff. When the kids finish with supplies, like 

ōǊǳǎƘŜǎΣ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ŀ άŘƛǊǘȅ ōǳŎƪŜǘέ ǎƻ ǘƘŜȅ Ŏŀƴ ƎŜǘ 

cleaned properly. 

MsΦ {ŎƻƎƎƛƴǎ ǎŀȅǎ ǘƘŀǘ άǘƘŜ ƪƛŘǎ ŀǊŜ ŦŀƴǘŀǎǘƛŎ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊέΦ 

The art year seems like a blast already! 

Art Corner 

- Ryan Avignoneand Mara Tate 



Grade Level Reminders:
Kindergartenhttps://remind.com/join/lpakind
er
1st Grade:https://remind.com/join/lpafirst
2nd Grade:https://remind.com/join/lpasecond
3rd Grade:https://remind.com/join/lpathird
4th Grade:https://remind.com/join/lpafourth
5th Grade:https://remind.com/join/lpafifth
6th Grade:https://remind.com/join/lpasixth
7th 
Grade:https://remind.com/join/lpaseventh
8th Grade:https://remind.com/join/lpaeighth

LPA PTO News
- Ainsley Drenning 

The truth is that COVID-мф Ƙŀǎ ŎƘŀƴƎŜŘ ŀ ƭƻǘΣ ōǳǘ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ƳŜŀƴ ƛǘ Ƙŀǎ ŎƘŀƴƎŜŘ ŀƭƭΦ hƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘƻǎŜ ōƛƎ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ƛǎ t¢h ŀƴŘ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜȅ Řo 

here at Liberty Pines Academy. 

¶ To start, PTO has a new website- www.lpapto.com. On this website, parents and staff can check out important dates 

with the PTO, look where the money is spent for the school, and see when meetings are or scheduled. Another thing that 

should be noted with what is going on with the PTO is there is still time to join. If you want to get involved with the PTO 

contact Melissa Woody at president@lpapto.comor volunteer@lpapto.comά¢ƘŜȅ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƻǾŜ ǘƻ ƘŜŀǊ ŦǊƻƳ ȅƻǳΣέ aŜƭƛǎǎŀ 

Woody said. In addition to this, joining the PTO helps them raise every dollar through a membership drive that directly 

supports the needs of the Liberty Pines Academy staff and teachers. 

¶ The next big things with the PTO and fundraisers are the spirit wear and sprit events. PTO would like to say thank you to 

everybody who ordered spirt wear this year. Following up on spirit wear - the most recent order hopefully will be 

distributed in early October. If you have any questions about this topic, message or ask Burton Jones. \

¶ The first spirit eventwill be held at Tropical Smoothie on Wednesday September 30th from 3-7pm. Parents and students 

will need to show their flyer and they will donate 15% of total sales to Liberty Pines Academy.

¶ One of the biggest events this year with the PTO is the Boosterthon!Every detail is prepared from little too big. This is 

one of the biggest fundraisers this year! However, because of COVID-19, it will look a little different, but even with the 

new differences, this fundraiser kicks off on October 27th and the big event will be on November 6th. More details about 

Boosterthon will follow.

¶ Charleston Wrap orders will be directly shipped to your house this year. Thank you to Marty Kondalfor all her hard work 

on this fundraiser.

In conclusion, we leave off with a message from the PTO. As the LPA teachers and staff have been dealing with enormous 

amounts of stress and pressure this year because of COVID-19, the PTO say they miss their smiling faces in the hallways and 

cannot wait to spoil them in person. So, in the meantime they provided breakfast and lunch for the teachers and staff during 

the pre-planning this year. Another thankyou they want to mention is to Heather Gilbert, who organized all the food and had 

everything delivered to the school. Important to mention is the PTO also gave goodie bags for the bus drivers and crossing 

guards to share their appreciation on September 15thΦ  t¢h ǎŀȅǎΣ άǎǇƻƛƭƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ [t! ǎǘŀŦŦ ƛǎ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ŦŀǾƻǊƛǘŜ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ǘƻ ŘƻΦέ 

These big things are happing with the PTO.

Elementary Synchronous Learning at LPA ςKatie Fallon

Elementary students are working well with synchronous learning.  Kindergarten 

teacher aǊǎΦ {ƘŜǇŀǊŘ ǊŜŎŜƴǘƭȅ ŎƻƳƳŜƴǘŜŘΣ άIŀǾƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƳŀƴŀƎŜ ōƻǘƘ ƻƴƭƛƴŜ ŀƴŘ 

in school students can be challenging at times, but we are successfully working 

together ŀƴ ƛƳǇǊƻǾƛƴƎ ŜǾŜǊȅ ŘŀȅΦέ ²ƘŜƴ ŀǎƪŜŘ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǎŜŜƳ ǘƻ ōŜ ŜƴƧƻȅ 

synchronous ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎΣ ǎƘŜ ǊŜǎǇƻƴŘŜŘΣ άŀ ƳƛȄ ƻŦ ōƻǘƘΦ {ƻƳŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǎŜŜƳ ǘƻ 

enjoy working online, and some really want to come back into the classroom so t                                                                                                         

hey Ŏŀƴ ƛƴǘŜǊŀŎǘ ƳƻǊŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǇŜŜǊǎΦέ 

As many teachers have different methods of teaching online students, Mrs. Shepard tries to give the distant learners as much 

involvement in their day to day classroom activities. She brings the computer wherever she goes so the online learners feel as 

if they are actually in the classroom. Online students misbehaving while teachers are trying to teach can be tricky to stop as a

ǊŜǎǳƭǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƳ ōŜƛƴƎ ōŜƘƛƴŘ ŀ ǎŎǊŜŜƴΦ [ǳŎƪƛƭȅ aǊǎΦ {ƘŜǇŀǊŘ ƪƴƻǿǎ ŜȄŀŎǘƭȅ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ ǎǘƻǇ ƛǘΦ {ƘŜ ǎǘŀǘŜǎ άL ǳǎŜ ǇƻǎƛǘƛǾŜ 

reinforcement, and when they are not listening to me I immediately ask them to stop so the bad behavior does not escalate. I 

ŘƻƴΩǘ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ƭƻǘ ƻŦ ǇǊƻōƭŜƳǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘƛǎ ǘƘƻǳƎƘ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ L ƘŀǾŜ ŀƭƭ ƎƻƻŘ ƪƛŘǎ ƛƴ Ƴȅ Ŏƭŀǎǎέ

A major challenge she has had to face regarding the online students is trying to make sure the distant learners parents 

understand SchoologyΣ ŀƴŘ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ ƛƴŎƻǊǇƻǊŀǘŜ Řƛǎǘŀƴǘ ƭŜŀǊƴŜǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŎƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳΦ ά¢ƘŜǎŜ ǿŜǊŜ ƛƴƛǘƛŀƭ 

ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƭƭ ƻǾŜǊŎƻƳŜ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊΦέ ²Ŝ ƎǊŜŀǘƭȅ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎ ƘŜǊŜ ŀǘ [t! for being patient with 

this online school process/journey as it is new to all of us and without all of you it would not be going this well.

https://remind.com/join/lpakinder
https://remind.com/join/lpafirst
https://remind.com/join/lpasecond
https://remind.com/join/lpathird
https://remind.com/join/lpafourth
https://remind.com/join/lpafifth
https://remind.com/join/lpasixth
https://remind.com/join/lpaseventh
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https://remind.com/join/lpaeighth&h=ATMkgPshbETyzklQYoIRBXWC1MC7IUP27IimVRU5YTQEkaxYt3K62hzvQ_iuxlAnhuQ49QSHg-MZ7fP30Mt9dJS8MBfgtsaetiW-7XaB--5qeRKIvQMz41ED6TcCYUtKhs9aCs3M5IoocssEeFKFVYtOppbNEDd89Lep2Oqu_Vavkg4UjYz_ZYnYkanMysQu0RrRXosfvEzZyQQ7wwzsuz9Tk9MTYFeQBFwliVpeT4swPRpkFExAzXqAPaq2QDRqtNgW8uR_Spm-IZePECDLSxhhhfXH1iyYFkc
http://www.lpapto.com/
mailto:president@lpapto.com
mailto:volunteer@lpapto.com
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